MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 1st JUNE 2011

Before the meeting started there was a one-minute silence in memory of George Robinson who sadly died last month.

APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Mike and Denise Sheard, Keith Davenport and Jim Beskow.

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the May 2011 meeting were read out and agreed as a true record of proceedings.

MATTERS ARISING

The committee felt having looked at the borehole shed again that the pipe work for the overflow needs attention before any work is done to replace the shed. The Secretary will get in touch with the contractor who fitted the pipe work for the toilet outflow system to assess what needs to be done.

The flowers in the old rescue boat have been planted and thanks go to Iris Bryant and Marie Wood for this work.

TREASURER’S REPORT

Ian Yates gave a full report on the current financial status with income of £425.98 from membership, catering and a car sticker. Expenses had been £393.34 from catering, site maintenance items, and petrol for the mower, electricity, water rates and water abstraction licence.

EVENTS

The events held in May, the Club Sunday, Yachting, Multiracing and Fast Electrics had all bee successful events and were enjoyed by participants and spectators alike.

This month we have a Club Sunday on 12th June featuring Springer Tugs, Club 500’s and fun Yacht Racing and catering is available. There is an open invitation to the Goole Model Boat Club’s Open Day on Sunday 5th March and an MYA event is on 3rd July at which all are welcome.

There is a War Gaming Show in aid of the armed forces at the Scarborough Spa on the weekend of 25/26th June. We have an invitation to attend and display any naval vessels but anyone interested must in the first instance contact Ian Phillips who will arrange sufficient tables for our boats.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

There will be a working day on Saturday 4th June when we hope to get the clubhouse and toilets painted and also clean the inside of the kitchen. If possible the roof seams will be resealed and the access road cleared of debris if there is time. The day starts at 9:30am so please come along and help.

 A suitable memorial for George Robinson was discussed. Keith Davenport had contacted the Secretary and suggested a plaque be put in the clubhouse and members agreed that this would be a good idea. The committee had discussed this and will also be changing the best Boat plaque into the George Robinson Memorial Shield. The family had asked if they can pout a memorial seat somewhere as well and the committee had agreed to the request. Chris Ransome suggested that a memorial wall could be made as part of the podium when a more weatherproof shelter for scoring is built.

John Foster said that he had heard rumblings about the mess left after the trees were cut down and that both areas required some work to make them look tidier. The Chairman suggested that a low fence could be erected in front of the tree stumps and English Ivy grown over the fence. This would be the cheapest option and will be done at some stage.

There was some money in a jar in the kitchen and John Jenkinson said that it was for teas and coffees made from the Thrornwick Bay week.

The Secretary said that a video of a very fast I/C powered boat had been linked to the club forum and I was plain to see that at the same time, a scale tug was sailing out of the harbour. It served as a timely reminder to all members that for safety’s sake scale boats must stay inside the harbour (or off the water completely) during power sailing as this could result in an accident and possible demolition of a scale boat if hit by an I/C boat.

   Alf Lee                                                                               Ian Phillips

(Chairman)                                                                           (Secretary)
